

# **Brecksville-Broadview Heights PSO Council Meeting Minutes**

November 3, 2022

PSO Council is a meeting for sharing information and learning about our schools and our district. We encourage you to engage in responsible conversation and healthy discussion on issues to promote better education for children. Personal agendas are not welcome at Council. We will gladly direct you to the appropriate resource to help you after the meeting. Please respect each person's time on the agenda.

PSO Council President Denise Gawlik called the meeting to order at 9:32am. The pledge of allegiance was said. The meeting was adjourned at 10:00am.

Welcome	
	PSO COUNCIL OFFICERS
1 <sup>st</sup> Vice President- Petra Laszlo	Present. No Report.
2 <sup>nd</sup> Vice President- Theresa Emch	Not Present.  Meeting with city regarding Yuletide is next week, more info coming soon.
Recording Secretary- Kelly Szwagulak	Present. No Report.
Corresponding Secretary- Terri Ferricci	Present. No Report.
Treasurer- Dawn Papadatos	Not Present. No Report.
President- Denise Gawlik	Present. No Report.
Board of Education- Ellen Kramer	Chippewa property to transfer later this month     Craig Yaniglos' (treasurer) contract extended thru 7/2028     Bids for Highland property due mid-November
Superintendent - Joelle Magyar	Not Present. No Report.
Jim Crooks – Community Relations	Not Present. No Report.
Director of Human Resources-	Not Present. No Report.

Brian Wycuff	
Treasurer/CFO-	Not Present. No Report.
Craig Yangilos	
Director of	Not Present. No Report.
Business	
Services -	
Chris Coad Director of	Present.
Curriculum and	T 1000/IL
Instruction-	Today (11/3) marks the end of the first quarter. Friday (11/4) will be divided into
Dave Martin	professional learning in the morning and grades/records in the afternoon
	On Nov. 4 professional learning @ the Middle School:
	Red Oak Presentation on Supporting Students with Anxiety
	<ul> <li>Unit Development, Vertical Alignment,</li> <li>Common Assessments, Data Analysis</li> </ul>
	■ "Dress to Move" activity
	O On Nov. 4 professional learning @ the High School:
	■ UDL Refresher
	■ Cross Departmental Pollination
	■ Departmental Curriculum Mapping
	O On Nov. 4 professional learning @ the Elementary School:
	■ Finishing plans
	<ul> <li>On October 24 &amp; 25, attended the Ohio Association of Administrators of State &amp; Federal Education Programs conference in Columbus – Title I, Title II, Title III, Title IV</li> </ul>
	Fall third grade state reading tests completed on 11/1
	Culture Night at BBHES on Friday, November 11 @ 6:00
	<ul> <li>"Shout out" to building administrators – congrats on making it through 1st quarter</li> </ul>
Director of	Not Present. No Report.
Pupil Services- Cyndi Tomasetti	Not i resent. No Report.
Transportation-	Present. No Report.
Fonzi Culver	
CAPA	Not Present. No Report.
Coordinator- Kelly Lazar	
High School- Principal –	Present.
Kevin Jakub	Conferences next week, in teacher classrooms, registration strongly encouraged
	Fall play – 3 nights (Thurs-Sat), "Imaginary Invalid", tickets on purplepass
	<ul> <li>Spring musical announcement – Mean Girls</li> <li>11/8 red cross blood drive</li> </ul>
	Next Level prep session – ACT/SAT test prep, 1 week before next offering
	Fall sports wrapped up
	Winter sports kick-off  NUC as last in a grantite a grant 44/4 in dustion a grant 40/0
	NHS selection committee meets 11/4 – induction ceremony 12/9

HS PSO - Rachelle Reusser & Sue Ryan	<ul> <li>New JR parking lot to be completed before Thanksgiving, waitlisted students for parking spots – lose spots due to snow, etc. – hope to reopen pass sales soon</li> <li>Present.</li> <li>The Hs raised over \$6100 in our no-fuss fundraiser. The money will be going towards a new video wall for the cafeteria.</li> <li>We are looking for volunteers to help with vision and hearing screening on Nov 17</li> </ul>
	Our December meeting (dec 8 at 8:30 am) will be breakfast at the cvcc restaurant.  More details to come.
Middle School Principal- Todd Rings	<ul> <li>As we wrap up the end of the quarter we have been busy at the MS. Last month I was afraid I might have jinxed our Volleyball teams but I am happy to report that both of our volleyball teams won the conference tournament. Our 8th grade team finished their MS career a perfect 41-0 and our 7th grade team finished with only one loss.</li> <li>Our 6th grade students will start with their 2nd quarter special on Monday.</li> <li>We had a successful Red Ribbon Week, thanks to Mrs. Lazar and our Huddle Jr. kids. Many students and staff participated in the week- long activities. We have a new staff costume champion which dethroned our four time PE department champions. Mr. Shuster and Mrs. Lapsansky dressed as Cobra Kai characters and won the title this year.</li> <li>Thanks to our PSO for helping out and refreshing our Bee Buck Store, it has been a success thus far.</li> <li>Also, thanks to PSO for a successful 6th grade social last Friday.</li> <li>As we begin our 2nd quarter a reminder to all parents to please make sure students charge their chromebooks nightly as we do not have the capacity to charge many students chromebooks in the classroom, which would require the student to carry their charger to school as well. Thanks for a good start to our 2022-23 school year.</li> </ul>
MS PSO- Joanie MacRaild and Petra Laszlo	<ul> <li>No-fuss fundraiser starts Monday – 11/18, goals \$10,000</li> <li>6 students to YAD this Saturday</li> <li>Conference night food donations, SUG out</li> <li>Spring musical announcement – Matilda Jr.</li> <li>Bee bucks store – kids generously buying things for friends, kids excited about it</li> </ul>

# Elementary Present. Principal -Colleen Toth Elementary Present. PSO-Mary Green and **Christy Crouch** McDonald House.

- Report cards posted next Friday in Progressbook
- Successful Halloween parties where's waldo week, admin team dressed up and hid pics around school
- Trunk-or-treat success, line wrapped around field house to get in
- Conference night 1 complete, 2<sup>nd</sup> night next week, PSO sponsored dinner
- 3<sup>rd</sup> grade reading OST completed 11/1
- Red Oak presentation/training on self-regulation 11/4 and anxiety
- Please do not park in drop-off loop regardless of time of day, safety concerns
- No Fuss Fundraiser We wrapped up our No Fuss Fundraiser and raised almost \$30,000! Thank you to all of the families that supported this fundraiser.
- Trunk or Treat We had a very successful Trunk or Treat last weekend.
   Approximately 70 trunks handed out treats, including some of our HS students, and we estimate approximately 800 kids participated! Unwanted candy can be sent into school until November 4 and will be donated to local veterans and Ronald McDonald House.
- Young Astronaut Day On November 5 we will be sending two teams (one 4th grade and one 5th grade team) to participate in Young Astronaut Day. They will be participating in STEM-related challenges and competing against teams from other schools in the area.
- Sustainability Committee Initiatives:
  - Working with Food Services to assist students with recycling procedures:
  - Coordinating with BBHES Sustainability to collect candy wrappers for recycling;
  - Creating Green Team paper recycling groups 4th & 5th graders will help collect recycling and taking it to the recycling bins;
  - Organizing a Book Swap in December for the students;
  - Seneca Little Library volunteers will be restocking the Seneca Little Libraries

### Coming up:

- PSO Meeting November 8
- Culture Night On November 11 we will host our Culture Night. We have approximately 30 countries represented along with 4 cultural demonstrations during the evening. We are excited to continue this tradition started at Highland Elementary last year.
- Holiday Shoppe & Book Fair December 10

### Schools Foundation-Janelle Henning

#### Present.

The BBH Schools Foundation recently awarded thirteen classroom enrichment grants totaling over \$40,000 for the 2022-2023 school year! Educators from all three of our schools received funds to launch exciting initiatives, a few of which include: a new Elementary level VEX robotics program, a collaboration with the Great Lakes Theater to

	bring classic literature to life in the classroom and a program enabling Spanish students to have real-time discussions with native Spanish speakers from all over Latin America.  While our students are now enjoying these exciting new programs, it's time for the Schools Foundation to roll up their sleeves once again and begin fundraising for next year's grants! Get your calendars out and make sure to save this date for an event you aren't going to want to miss! This year, the BBHSF is partnering with 750ml for a global wine tasting event; 100% of the event proceeds will be awarded as next year's classroom enrichment grants. "Buzz Around the World" will be taking place on Thursday, February 16th at 7pm. Keep your eyes open for details as tickets will be limited and will go fast. Donations of auction packages and business sponsorships are requested, contact fundraising@bbhsf.org for more information. We hope to see you there!
Orchestra	Present. No Report.
Boosters-	
Petra Laszlo	
Vocal Boosters-	Not Present. No Report.
Athletic Boosters – Tracy Scott	Present. No Report.
Robotics-	Not Present. No Report.
Band Boosters- Amy O'Brien and Michelle Banks	Not Present. No Report.
New Business	

## **In-Person Attendance:**

Dist. PSD Council Meetry Attendance Helly Stwagnlake Dense Ganlik Ellen Kramer JAM Kurlychek Petra Laszlo Sue Ryan Christy Crouch Linda Crouch Mary Green Colleen Toth Jaulle Henning Fonzie Culves Tool Ri Lein Johns



## Close

# Participants (7)







BBH PSO Council (Host)



martind (Co-Host)





Lisa Galek



Ronda Strmac



Teri Ferricci



Evelina Kolychev